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DRAUGHT MINUTES

These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday, 10 May 2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draught document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s  actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, May 10, 2010 at 7:49 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes





Robert Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde





Everett Merrill

Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr.

David E. Hollod, Business Administrator

Patrick DeBlasio, CFO

Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney (7:50)





Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk


The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Hollod.


Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces at home and abroad.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 28, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:

Frank N. D’Amore Sr., 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, recalled reporting on violations at 27 Rockview Terrace in January of this year, said that he was looking for follow-up and wanted to know what would be done about the dirt being used for fill.  He said that the property owner apparently hadn’t been present for a year.   

Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, said how much he appreciated having the Borough Code available on the website, and that it had helped provide him with guidance on convincing a neighbor to lower noise levels.  The speaker commented on the group that had marched through town on Saturday, then concluded that he was pleased that questions regarding the satellite dish ordinance had been resolved and hoped that enforcement would work out.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Regulation of Ice Cream Trucks and Other Methods of Mobile Advertising – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile commented that blaring music from ice cream trucks was getting obnoxious, and Mr. Phoenix confirmed that all ice cream vendors in town require permits.  Mr. Stabile asked if there were ways to regulate the music being played, and Mr. Bernstein said that he would look into it.

Mr. Hitchcock remarked that what the ice cream vendors play is generally less annoying than what comes out of many motor vehicles in town.  He added that many shore towns still have ice cream trucks with traditional bells.  Mrs. Forbes interjected that if the town has trouble regulating taxicabs, it was doubtful that ice cream trucks should also be on the list.  Mr. La Ronde characterized the two trucks in his neighborhood as kind of mellow, and that it was not a matter of concern.  Mr. Stabile said that he would wait for the attorney’s guidance on the matter, and Mr. La Ronde concluded with a note of caution, saying that noise prohibitions could even be extended to the Rescue Squad and its fundraisers.

2.
Guidelines for Snowblowing – F.S.S.  Remarking that although the topic was out of season, Mr. Stabile said that questions had arisen about snow clearance protocols, and how the plowed snow was discarded.  Mr. Bernstein confirmed that state law banned the snow from being plowed or blown into the public thoroughfare.

3.
Property Maintenance & Code Updating – F.S.S.  Mr. Stabile asked for his colleagues to come up with persistent property maintenance topics of importance in town.  He mentioned renovations without permits and the sloppy installation of lattice work, adding that you could try to regulate it but could not legislate good taste.  He added that plastic bags represent a bane to his existence, asking if the town had the power to mandate a switch to paper in stores, noting that CVS corporate might switch from plastic to paper.  Mr. Bernstein suggested going first to administration on the topic, and Mr. La Ronde interjected that such concerns could be handled through updating of the code.  


Mr. Bernstein indicated that the last couple of years of the code had been under review, and was available to anyone wishing to examine it.  Mr. La Ronde favored more intense property maintenance, saying that questions arise regarding enforcement on town versus private property.  He suggested a more effective means of informing new residents about the town’s code.


Mr. Merrill suggested that the paper versus plastic topic could be assigned to the Green Team, and Mr. Singleterry pointed out that the recycling theme was being pursued by Mr. Hitchcock.


OLD BUSINESS:

1.
Borough Computer, Internet and Email Policy – F.S.S.  The Council President questioned the status of the topic, and Mr. Hollod confirmed that the attorney’s office is investigating it.

REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS:

Mrs. Forbes reported that the Library Advisory Committee was looking into volunteer help to assist with the upkeep of the Memorial Library’s grounds.   

She explained that the North Plainfield Adult School is closing due to State funding problems, and that they had held a successful pot luck dinner on April 30th with press attendance at which a video was produced.  She encouraged all to help reverse the Governor’s cuts, and to support the drive with letters to all representatives.  She concluded by congratulating Mr. Merrill on the award of the Green Certification to Birdsall Bath Design.

Mr. Hitchcock reported on the Shade Tree Advisory Board meeting conducted earlier in the evening.   The Board still wishes to include representation from Public Works in its ranks.  He reminded of the scheduled meeting of the Historic Preservation Commission.

Mr. Singleterry reported on last week’s successful first meeting of the Green Team.  Subcommittees have been formed, and the Team is eagerly looking forward to its range of tasks.

The Council President concluded by reporting on activities leading up to the June 12th Street Fair.  Applications were sent out and have been coming in at a steady clip.   The Street Fair shows great promise for a good time to be had by one and all, and will once again feature the renowned chili cookoff.

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Righetti and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.



















Borough Clerk

Council President
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